
July 28, 2025 

Press Release – Information on Police Chief Finalist Process 

Board of Police and Fire Commissioners of the City of Madison 

 

The Board of Police and Fire Commissioners of the City of Madison (PFC) will interview the three 

finalists for the position of Police Chief on August 14, 2025. The final interview process will 

include two segments. The first segment will consist of an interview in closed session with the 

PFC. The second segment will consist of a recorded question and answer session with each 

candidate, which will also take place in closed session to ensure a fair process. The PFC will be 

incorporating community feedback in the interview questions. The PFC anticipates that it will 

publish the recordings for public viewing by August 15, 2025.  

 

The PFC invites additional feedback from the community. Public input may be submitted to the 

PFC in writing at pfc@cityofmadison.com. In addition, the PFC will hold a public comment period 

during its Special Meeting on August 25, 2025. Members of the public may register to speak at 

this meeting. The PFC anticipates that it will announce the selected candidate by the end of August.  

 

*** 
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